THE VILLAGE AT IZATYS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

2020 ANNUAL MEETING 

Saturday, December 5, 2020
1:00 P.M. at 

The Village at Izatys

President Michelle Baringer called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M. The Association Board of Directors and the representatives of the Management Company were introduced. 

The reading of the minutes from the December 7, 2019 Annual Members Meeting was waived and they were unanimously accepted. 
 Presidents Report 

Michelle Baringer thanked everyone for coming.   Michelle reported that the Association was having a good year financially due to the Bonus Week rental program and the proceeds from the Club Interval Gold sales.  There was also some hail damage to the A & B units and the property management company is working with the insurance company for the damage claim.
Financial Report 

Randy Hoversten reported on the financial condition of the Association. There has been a 2% increase in maintenance fees for 2021. There was a surplus due to no recreation fees while Izatys Resort was closed due to COVID, the cash position has improved and reserves increased from $3,000 to $187,000.  Expenses are expected to be nearer to normal for 2021 as COVID restrictions relax.
Proxy Tabulation and Election
After receiving no additional nominations from the floor or from mail in ballots, a motion was made and seconded to accept the nominees of the nominating committee.  A unanimous vote was cast and Michelle Baringer and Randy Hoversten were elected to the Board for a three year terms. 
Property Management Report 

Neal Narveson, the President and CEO of Narveson Management, introduced the staff. Neal shared with the owners that the staff is working with various owners to help avoid scam exit companies.  Neal also explained how the Club Interval Gold points program works and how the resort is obligated to offer all programs offered by Interval International as part of the resorts affiliation.  The Points program sales, in large part, helped bolster the reserves for the Association.  We are currently working with Interval International in hopes of receiving a dual affiliation with both Interval International and RCI, so either exchange company may be used by owners.
The septic system in A-1 was replaced along with all windows in that unit.  Approximately $78,000 in total capital improvements were made throughout the year.
Old Business 
Neal and Michelle discussed the fact that CGVI was able to clear title and deed 100 weeks to the Association and progress will continue to be made. The attorneys hoped to be able to clear about the same number in 2021.  As the titles to these units are cleared up, member will start to see these weeks coming up for sale.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:28 p.m.

